
CCFW 
Meeting Minutes 

 

Date:  5/2/18  Time:  3:00-4:00 Facilitator: Shelly Craver 

Location: 

Moreau Community Center 

Next Meeting: 6/6/18 Moreau Community Center  Recorder: Donna Nichols 

Attendees: 

Tim Cooper 

Robin Fetterman 

Amy McBride 

Bill Moon 

Jamie Gandron 

Michelle Smallwood 

Leah Addario 

Justin Fisher 

Kathy Schnackenberg 

Becky Robarge 

Jennifer Rich 

Kristine Orr 

Donna Nichols 

Dan Morley 

Ray Ruby 

Kara James 

James Norton 

Gretchen Roesch 

Kelly Bayer 

Erica Onley 

Shelly Craver 

Kara Holmes 

 

Business 

Community Organization 

Outreach Coordinator, DFC Grant 

Community Organization 

Community Organization 

School 

Healthcare 

Religious Organization 

School 

Government 

Community Organization 

School 

Community Organization 

Law Enforcement 

School 

Youth Coalition, DFC Grant 

PFS Grant 

Other Substance Abuse Prevention 

Law Enforcement 

Healthcare 

Coalition Coordinator, DFC Grant 

Other Substance Abuse Prevention 

 

GS Printing 

Saratoga County Public Health 

CCFW / Prevention Council 

Big Brothers Big Sisters 

Wellsping 

South Glens Falls School 

Planned Parenthood 

Pine Knolls Alliance Church 

South Glens Falls School 

Saratoga County Youth Bureau 

Moreau Community Center 

South Glens Falls School 

Moreau Community Center 

Saratoga County Sherriff Department 

South Glens Falls School 

CCFW / Prevention Council 

CCFW / Prevention Council 

Glens Falls Hospital Health Promotion Center 

Saratoga County Probation Department 

Planned Parenthood 

CCFW / Prevention Council 

Glens Falls Hospital Health Promotion Center 

   

  



Topic  Discussion Decisions/Actions to be Taken 

 

Introductions/why are you part 

of the Coalition? 

 

Each member introduced him or herself and spoke about 

why he/she is part of the Coalition and what role his/her 

organization plays in the Coalition. 

 

Digital Advertising Meeting 

w/Mike Morgan from ADK 

Broadcasting 

Please join staff at 3:00 on May 9th at Adirondack 

Broadcasting on Everts Avenue in Queensbury if you are 

interested in hearing about what they can offer us for our 

digital media advertising. 

 

Parent University Parent University Program Thursday, May 3rd at 6:00 pm at 

the SGF High School. 2nd annual Opioid Forum moderated 

by Assemblywoman Carrie Woerner. Panel of speakers. 

Tim Dawkins will be doing a Facebook Live stream from 

the event. 

All Coalition members who can attend 

and spread the word 

DEA Take-Back Day This past Saturday was DEA Drug Take-back day. The 

Coalition held one at the Moreau EMS. Thanks to all who 

volunteered time. We took in 5 boxes of prescription 

medications in large and small amounts. James indicated 

that about 45 people dropped off medications. 

 

Social Host Ordinance Shelly contacted Town Councilwoman Gina LeClair to 

follow up on what, if anything, has been done on local 

social host ordinance or laws. The Town/village does not 

currently have any social host restrictions. Social hosting is 

an adult providing alcohol to minors. The Coalition spoke to 

the Town Board about this a few years ago, but nothing was 

completed. Gina was going to speak to the Town’s attorney. 

The Coalition may want to address this issue since the PNA 

(needs assessment) indicated that most students who get 

alcohol stated that they get it from older adults. 

Shelly will continue to liaise with Gina 

LeClair 



Topic  Discussion Decisions/Actions to be Taken 

Sub-Committee Updates 

PFS 

 

James briefly updated the group on FACE and Super-power 

Your Parenting Initiatives 

 

Data Committee Shelly invited anyone who is interested to the I Love Data 

Committee happening Thursday, May 3rd from 12-1 at the 

High School. Data from the most recent PNA is being 

reviewed. 

 

 

Sticker-Shock Kara updated the group on the most recent sticker-shock 

campaign. Five (5) local stores participated in allowing 

Kara and students to put stickers on alcohol reminding 

people to not give alcohol to minors. 

 

Sustainability We had a discussion about the need to think about how to 

keep the CCFW viable once the DFC funding is completed 

(ends in 9/18). We have applied for funding for another 5 

years, but will not know whether or not we will get this 

funding until after the current funding runs out. The PFS 

grant is completed in 9/19. There is no second round of 

funding for that grant. We will be discussing this at our 

Annual Retreat. Donna and Bill will also be inviting their 

Development Directors to do a short piece on fundraising. 

 

Fundraising There are 2 fundraising events already set – one on 5/8 at 

Little Caesar’s in SGF and one at the Texas Roadhouse in 

Queensbury. Go eat and tell all your friends so we get 10% 

of the proceeds. This will specifically help with after-prom 

expenses. 

 



Topic  Discussion Decisions/Actions to be Taken 

Retreat The Retreat is scheduled for Wednesday, August 8th at the 

Moreau Recreation (Harry Betar Park) park off Route 32. 

We will be meeting in Pavilion #2 by the Little League 

fields. Everyone please mark your calendars and bring a 

dish – let Shelly or Amy know what you are bringing by 

August 1st so we can coordinate having enough food. We 

will be outlining goals for the next year and discussing 

strategies for continuing coalition initiatives in the absence 

of funding. 

August 8th 11-2 

Moreau Recreation 

Open Discussion Justin suggested looking at different demographics of 

people we want to reach using quadrants to look for overlap 

of where we should be attempting to meet people and their 

needs. We will look at using this analysis at the Retreat 

when we do our Asset-Mapping exercise. 

 

Kelley suggested using the video at school events where 

parents are naturally gathered. Kristine will talk to Monica 

Lester (Communications at the schools) about having this 

all set for open houses in the fall. The hope is that this will 

educate people about the CCFW, let them know we exist, 

and perhaps generate some interest in joining. 

 

Next Meeting: Next Meeting: 6/6/18 at Moreau Community Center  

 


